#### TOWN OF WATERBORO

## **Economic Development Committee**

#### MEETING MINUTES

# Thursday, November 4, 2010

### Roll Call

Diane Gray, Leo Binette, Chris Binette, Tammy Jo Girard, Tom Ursia, Sue Rocray, and Roger MacComber from Road Review Committee

Meeting called to order by Chris Binette at 4:10 p.m.

**Approval of Minutes** 

Minutes of October 21, 2010-motion to accept by Sue second by Leo passed.

Old Business-Signs

One sign is up, down at the Waterboro/Lyman line. Woodsomes donated the flowers, the rest will be forthcoming in the next week or two, weather permitting.

Discussed many options for use of advertising the town for business. Several options were brought to the table and next week the committee will be voting on where to allocate some funding.

New Business-Traffic Counter

Roger MacComber from the road review committee attended to answer any questions the EDC had in regards to the new traffic counter that was purchased. The counter has new software that the road review committee needs to get acquainted with. This particular counter cannot be used during heavy snow/sleet days and would be best utilized in the spring for accurate measuring. Chris suggested that Dave Lowe be contacted to

review the software and perhaps we could get a reading prior to snow this year.

TammyJo informed us of the joint meeting on November 30, 2010 at 6:00 that will have the EDC, the Planning Board, and the Comprehensive Plan Committee.

Motion to adjourn meeting was initiated by Leo second by Sue, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Diane Gray